& Summer

Vol. 26, No. 7, July 29, 1977

UNIVERSITY OF MINNESOTA, DULUTH

GERSHGOL SCHOLARSHIP First recipients of the Isaac and Rose Gershgol Scholarship, for students in the School of Fine Arts, are Aliina R. Luoma and Paul E. Foss, both of Duluth. Luoma is a music major; Foss is a theatre major. The scholarship was established by Joseph and David Gershgol, Duluth grocers and businessmen, as a memorial to their parents.

AT EUROPEAN WORKSHOP Music faculty Ann C. Anderson and Patricia M. Laliberte will be part of the 6th annual International String Workshop Aug. 4-17 at Lausanne, Switzerland. Anderson, a violinist and Laliberte, a pianist, will perform in masters classes and as part of a public concert by workshop musicians. Before returning to the U.S., they will give concerts at Zurich, Switzerland and Vienna, Austria.

HEARING, SPEECH SERVICES Clinical services for hearing impaired children and stutterers of all ages are being offered by the UMD Department of Communicative Disorders during second term Summer Session classes. Anyone in need of these services or with knowledge of potential clients is asked to call the Communicative Disorders Clinic at 726-7274.

NEW CALENDAR The first combined listing of cultural and educational events at the three Twin Ports college campuses is being sponsored by the Lake Superior Association of Colleges and Universities. Dates of the UMD, UWS and CSS activities are being compiled in a year-long calendar with a Sept. 1 publishing date anticipated. Distribution will be to students, faculty and interested area residents.

WATERCOLOR EXHIBITION Tweed Museum of Art will host the first exhibition sponsored by the newly organized Midwest Watercolor Society opening Saturday, Aug. 6. The show will feature 102 works by watercolor artists from the U.S. and Canada. Artists will be competing for \$1,000 in awards including a Tweed Museum membership purchase award. One of the judges of the show is Robert E. Wood, nationally known watercolor artist and former member of the UMD art department. The exhibition will be displayed in the Tweed Museum main gallery and balcony through Sept. 11.

LSAT MATERIALS Registration materials for the 1977–78 Law School Admission Test will be available at the Counseling Office beginning Aug. 1. The test will be given at national centers — including UMD — on Oct. 8, Dec. 3, Feb. 4, April 15 and July 15. Candidates seeking law school admission for fall, 1978 are advised to take the test in Oct. or Dec.

LUNCH & CRUISE MUSIC "Alfalfa" will lend some bluegrass harmony and a little "pickin'" to the lunch-time atmosphere Tuesday in the Dining Center. They'll also be on board the Vista Queen Cruise at 7:30 that evening. Lunch music is free; more information on the cruise and costs is available at Kirby Desk.

STUDENT ART Next in the series of UMD student art exhibitions will be a show featuring the work of Bonnie Sherman, Aug. 2-7 in the studio gallery of Tweed Museum of Art. Everyone is invited to attend.

BOCCIE, ANYONE? Play the game of the Minnesota governor -- next week at the Boccie Ball Tournament, beginning Aug. 8. For more information, attend the sport meeting at 3:30 p.m. Tuesday in Phy. Ed. 136. The tournament will have singles and doubles categories.

RIGHT HERE ON THIS SCREEN

"Crime and Punishment" will be the movie next Wednesday at It's based on Dostoyevsky's classic narration of events that drive a man to murder, confession and punishment in Czarist Russia. Admission: 99 cents.

KEEPIN' 'EM GREEN "Pruning and Propagating House Plants" will be the topic of a 10 a.m. seminar Thursday in Kirby Student Center. The speaker will be Donna Carlson of the UMD housing staff, and she'll offer tips on how to keep your house plants happy. It's free, too!

NEW GRADUATE CREDIT POLICY Graduate School rules for transfer of credit as an adult special or summer only student have been changed. The new rule permits two consecutive summer school registrations within the same calendar year as a summer only student or an adult special registration from the regular school year to transfer to a Graduate School program with approval of the advisor and the program. All such work must be in courses approved for Graduate School credit. Students who have questions should consult with the Graduate School office.

LOAN AND OTHER DEBT REPAYMENT Students who plan to complete degree requirements this summer and students who do not intend to return to UMD fall quarter who have loans or other financial obligations to the University must make arrangements for an "Exit Interview" prior to the end of Summer Session or withdrawing from school. Please contact the UMD Loan Collection Office, 210 Administration Building, for an appointment. Additional charges will be assessed to those students who fail to receive the interview.

UNDERGRADUATE ADMISSIONS Summer Session students who have not been admitted to attend classes at UMD during the regular academic year may stop at the Admissions Office, 123 Administration Building, to process the necessary forms. Prompt action is encouraged to allow ample time to consideration of the application. Attendance in Continuing Education and Extension classes does not imply admission to regular academic year programs.

GRADUATE TESTING The Miller Analogies test is required for admission to many graduate programs. Persons wishing to take the test may contact Bruce Rutherford, Counseling Office, 184 Administration Building.